
Meet the Authors To start the process of updating the regulations implementing Section 504 of the

Rehabilitation Act of 1973, a seminal disability civil rights law that provides protections to

elementary, secondary, and postsecondary students, the U.S. Department of Education’s

Office for Civil Rights (OCR) has announced that it will solicit public recommendations from

students and their advocates and hold listening sessions to determine ways to improve the

current regulations to achieve the present-day needs of America’s students with

disabilities.

Members of the public interested in providing feedback may do so this month at

www.ed.gov/policy/rights/reg/ocr/.

Section 504 prohibits discrimination on the basis of disability in educational programs and

activities that receive federal financial assistance. It has remained largely unchanged since

its enactment 45 years ago.

On OCR’s May 6 announcement, Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights Catherine E. Lhamon

noted, “As we observe the 45th anniversary of these important regulations this month, it is

time to start the process of updating them. Just as in 1977, the voices of people with

disabilities must be heard and incorporated as we engage in that work.”

OCR’s announcement coincides with Mental Health Awareness Month and the President

Joe Biden’s Unity Agenda strategy aimed at addressing the “national mental health crisis.”

According to OCR, listening to and soliciting input from people with disabilities who also

have mental health needs and their advocates will be part of its process toward improving

the Department’s disability rights regulations.

The Jackson Lewis Higher Education Industry Team will continue to monitor ongoing

developments in this area, particularly as they relate to educational institutions’ potential

compliance obligations. Please contact a Jackson Lewis attorney with any questions about

the OCR’s announcement and future developments.
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